Support Emails for SB 71

Submitted 3-19-15 from Senator Giessel's office

From: Glenn Schiff [mailto:Glenn@Chugachmiut.org]

Sent: Wednesday, March 18, 2015 10:26 AM

To: Sen. Cathy Giessel Subject: Sen. bill 71

Dear Senator Giessel,

Support for Bill 71 is extremely important and you have my support. I work for the native health care out of Seward and take care of the villages of Tatitlek, Chenega Bay, Nanwalek and Port Graham. Villages do not have very good vaccination rates and this Bill would help increase the vaccine percentages of our patients.

Glenn Schiff, RPh

North Star Pharmacy

PO Box 2088, 201 3rd Avenue, Suite 201, Seward, AK 99664

(907) 224-4907, (907) 224-5870 fax

glenn@chugachmiut.org

Alaska Pharmacist-Immunizers can increase Access and Lower costs

Immunizations reduce the risk of infection by working with the body's natural defenses to help it safely develop immunity to vaccine preventable diseases. Community pharmacists are uniquely positioned to increase immunization rates in Alaska for vaccine-preventable diseases. This is important since the Center for Disease Control (CDD) has indicated that each year approximately 50,000 U.S. adults die from such diseases and their complications (with influenza-related illness accounting for over 70% of such deaths). Additionally, the CDC also has indicated that every \$1 spent on immunizations save over \$10 in direct and indirect societal costs, resulting in aggregate savings of more than \$69 billion in the U.S.

AKPhA supports efforts to expand authority for Alaskan pharmacists to administer all vaccines according to CDC recommendations by reducing burdensome collaborative practice agreements. Studies have shown that states in which pharmacists are granted broad authority to administer vaccines have higher immunization rates.

Key Facts:

- Most pharmacists are already trained to give vaccinations. Certification is part of pharmacy school curricula and over 250,000 pharmacists have been trained to administer vaccinations in the US.
- In 2013 Alaskan community pharmacists administered over 17,000 vaccinations.
- Pharmacies offer greater access to receive immunizations during evening, weekend and holiday hours than other office based providers.
- Pharmacist can provide a cost-effective means of vaccine delivery that can help lower overall healthcare costs.

The recent outbreak of measles cases in the United States has highlighted the need for continued emphasis on the benefits of vaccinations. Pharmacists are highly educated, trained professionals that have unique access to a large segment of the population as well as in rural areas of Alaska. Legislation that would allow Alaskan pharmacists to administer all vaccines, per CDC recommendations, would significantly improve access to vaccinations and public health as a result. We ask for your support to expand the authority of pharmacists to independently administer vaccinations.

In support,		
Terry Pollard		

Dear Senator Cathy Giessel,

I am writing to encourage support for the independent pharmacist immunization bill. Establishment of standards for independent administration of vaccines and related emergency medications will increase access to vaccines for the public while lowering costs. If there was ever an outbreak, pharmacist could be called on to rapidly vaccinate the public and stop the outbreak. Sincerely,

Nancy Frei, PharmD 713-444-9885 frei@prodigy.net